State of South Carolina
Office of the Gobernor

Ni1kk1 R. HALEY 1205 PENDLETON STREET
GOVERNOR CoLUMBIA 29201

April 27,2016

Mrs. Aquilone’s Kindergarten Class
c¢/o Danica Isralow

Providence Springs Elementary School
10045 Providence Church Lane
Charlotte, North Carolina 28277

Dear Students,

Thank you for your letter. Ilove to hear from students and appreciate your interest in our great
state!

South Carolina is a beautiful state to visit and a wonderful place to live. From the mountains to
the Lowcountry, there are countless opportunities to learn about history, participate in a variety
of outdoor activities, enjoy delicious food, and meet some of the friendliest people in the nation.
While we do not have any postcards available, I hope you will visit www.sciway.net,
www.discoversouthcarolina.com, and www.scstatehouse.gov to learn more about the Palmetto
State.

Thanks again for writing. Keep up the good work, and I wish you the best of luck in the future.
God bless.
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